
Llanfihangel Community Council 
Minutes of last meeting held on the 18th of January 24 

 
Present were Generys Roberts, Helen Jones, Eryl Evans (chairman), Medwyn Roberts, Arwyn 
Ellis, Llyr Jones, Gethin Jones and cl Gwennol Ellis. 
Declaration of Interest  Helen Jones and Carol Humphreys  noted below 
The minutes from last meeting were signed as correct. 
Correspondence 

1.  Bank mandate  was signed by the councillors and the clerks to send to HSBC. 
2. Report from Cl Gwennol Ellis – it was stated that the Crown hill is now open to traffic and 

it was stated that the company involved with the work MWT have planted some flowers 
in the wall as a gift from them, the clerk to thank the company for their kindness.  More 
complaint have come forward with the parking of three cars on the main road, cl 
Gwennol Ellis to look into and start the long process of laying yellow lines.  It has been 
reported that speed of lorries through the village is a problem  this is to be monitored 
and if it does exist then may be we could ask the Go Safe van to come to the village, or if 
there are volunteers out locally with speed gun this is also an option, were training will 
be given. 

3. UKSPF   the application for grant to do the feasibility study has been successful  
£4,471.00 was granted. The clerk to start on the process of inviting Marc Roberts to 
come and meet the councillors. 

4. Urdd Gobaith Cymru Conwy  asking for a donation  no donation given. 
5. Conwy B Council  a report received after an annual inspection of the play area by the 

Gro, it stated rooted timber was taken away, and due to lack of funding will not be 
replaced.  

6. Conwy B Council – annual report by the Conwy Council, stating that we as community 
council fund £200 towards the summer play scheme in Cerrig y Drduion and £500  
towards the upkeep of the Uwchaled Hub. 

7. Laptop   - a new laptop has been bought for the admin work £200 part payment with 
Cerrig y Drudion community council. 

8. Lelo Skip hire   an invoice received for £312.00 was paid. 
9. Welsh Water an invoice received for £54.24  was paid. 
10. Crown Inn letter received and noted. 
11. Bute Energy  - an invitation from them to come and meet us in our next meeting. It was 

noted that Helen Jones did not take any discussion on this matter. 
12. Conwy B Council  precept  - it was decided to raise the amount this year to £7,000 due 

to the rising cost of upkeep. 
13. Electricity used for the Christmas tree in the village, Dewi and Haf wish that we sent a 

donation  to Cerrig y Drudion school instead, a donation of £50 was given. 
14. Audit Wales  two invoices received for the auditing of accounts,  £1380.00 for 2021 (full 

audit) and £200 for 2022.   Were paid. 
15. Conwy B Council  payment of £2000.00 received the final precept for 2023. 
16. Denbighshire Council  letter to be sent to complain about the condition of the roads at 

Bod Petrual during the snow and ice.  
17.  Brenig Wind Farm   two applications for grant have been submitted one for a new notice 

board at bus shelter  for £598.00 and reinstate the playing field by the Gro £4,500.00 
(two quotes were received) the clerk Carol Humphreys declared her interest in one of 
the quotes and did not take any part in the quotes (quotes were sent to Gethin Jones). 


